

1 June 2005

Senator Brett Mason
Chairman
Senate Finance and Public Administration
Legislation Committee
Parliament House
CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Senator Mason

In evidence to the Committee hearing on the Office of the Official Secretary to the Governor-General 2005-06 Budget Estimates held on 23 May 2005, my colleague Mr Bullivant, in response to a question from Senator Faulkner said:

"I think Dr Hollingworth brought with him an altar that he could use, but it was not the property of the house." (*Proof Committee Hansard*, 23 May 2005 page 75).

Further investigation on the history of this matter has shown that there was no such altar.

Please accept this as a correction to Hansard.

Yours sincerely

Malcolm Hazell

Official Secretary to the Governor-General